JULY 2022

MUNICIPAL ELECTION 2022

NOMINATION NOTICE

Any person planning to seek office in the 2022 Municipal Election must file a nomination form with the Clerk or delegate before any money is spent or raised for campaign activities.

As of Monday May 2, 2022 nominations may be made by completing and filing at the Clerks Office nominations on a prescribed form and accompanied by the prescribed nomination filing fee of \$200.00 for Head of Council and \$100.00 for all other offices payable by cash, certified cheque, money order or debit.

Nomination forms are available at the Municipal Office located at 208 Church St Echo Bay, ON during regular office hours 8:30 – 4:30 Monday to Friday. A nomination form must be signed by the candidate and may be filed in person or by an agent during regular business hours between May 2, 2022 and Thursday August 18, 2022 and between 9:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m. on Friday August 19, 2022 (Nomination Day). All completed and filed forms are public documents.

A person is qualified to be elected or hold office who, as of the day they file their nomination:

- 1. Is a Canadian Citizen
- 2. Is at least 18 years of age, and
- 3. Resides in the local municipality, or is the owner or tenant of land in the local municipality, or the spouse of such a person
- 4. Is not disqualified by any legislation from holding office.

In the event there are an insufficient number of certified candidates to fill all positions available, nominations will be reopened for the vacant positions only on Wednesday August 24, 2022 between the hours of 9:00a.m. and 2:00p.m. and such additional nominations if required may be filed in the Clerk's Office.

THE MUNICIPAL ELECTION WILL BE HELD ON MONDAY OCTOBER 24, 2022

ADVANCE POLLS WILL BE HELD ON SATURDAY OCTOBER 15, 2022 BETWEEN THE HOURS OF 10:00 A.M. AND 6:00 P.M. AND WEDNESDAY OCTOBER 19TH, 2022 BETWEEN THE HOURS OF 12:00 P.M. (NOON) AND 8:00 P.M. AT THE ECHO BAY HALL, 257 CHURCH ST. ECHO BAY, ON

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

We would like to thank everyone in the Village of Echo Bay for complying with the Water Conservation Order that was required due to an oil spill from Algoma Steel on June 9, 2022. Due to the capacity of our Water Tower and with the cooperation of everyone we were able to provide enough water to sustain our community during this emergency. Thank you to our Community Control Group and CEMC David Jackson for overseeing the coordination of this emergency and Ontario Clean Water Agency, Ministry of Environment and Algoma Public Health for their professionalism and expertise. After multiple water sample tests have confirmed that it is safe to resume consumption the Water Conservation Order has been lifted. The Township received a letter from the President/CEO of Algoma Steel stating that they will be covering the cost of providing clean drinking water to our treatment plant during this emergency. Once we have received all expenses related to this emergency, we will be invoicing Algoma Steel for a full cost recovery of this

emergency.

ECHO BAY UNITED CHURCH, ECHO BAY & AREA FOOD BANK

We would like to thank everyone who has donated in any way they can to the Food Bank. With the cost of living increasing every day the Food Bank is needed even more. The Food Bank is here in our community for everyone to have access at any time. If you cannot make it there during regular scheduled hours, please call 705-248-2891. The Food Bank is open the first and third Wednesday of the month from 1:00-2:00p.m. and the second Wednesday of the month from 6:00-7:00 p.m. Thank you to all the volunteers that have assisted at the Food Bank.

EVERYONE WELCOME! - COME VISIT
US AT THE ECHO BAY UNITED CHURCH@ 220
CHURCH ST.

THERE WILL BE A TABLE SET UP AT THE ECHO BAY EXTRAVAGANZA FOR NON-PERISHABLE FOOD DONATIONS. WE WILL ALSO BE SELLING MR. FREEZIES AS A FUNDRAISER.